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MINUTES OF THE 

MOUNT HOLYOKE COLLEGE

STUDENT-ATHLETE ADVISOTY COMMITTEE (SAAC)

Sunday, January 29, 2012 – Kendade 305 – 7 p.m.

Participants:

Annabel Barrett, Basketball

Jocelyn Portmann, Basketball

Allison Slysz, Basketball

Rose Donahue, Crew

Deanna Hart, Crew 

Cori Magnusson, Crew

Cara Murphy, Crew

Lucia Garcia, Cross Country

Liz MacLauchlan, Cross Country

Ella Pittman, Equestrian

Laura Von der Porten, Equestrian 

Chrissy Boyles, Field Hockey

Laura Murphy, Field Hockey

Lee Anglin, Golf

Madi Mendiola, Golf

Meghan Fuery, Lacrosse

Kirsten Kilburn, Lacrosse

Liz Malenfant, Soccer

Hannah Yee, Soccer

Joselyn Auxer, Swimming and Diving

Vicky Gavin, Swimming and Diving

Sarah Anischik, Tennis

Nahrhee Han, Tennis

Kristina Weld, Volleyball

Stephany Yang, Volleyball

Stephanie Roses, CBL/Peck Liaison

Dani Acosta, SGA Liaison

Jasmine Haddad, SGA Liaison

Lori Hendricks, Athletics Administration

The meeting was called to order at 7:04 p.m. eastern time by the vice chair, Annabel Barrett.  All members were present as noted above.  

1. Welcome. 
· Ms. Barrett brought the SAAC to order and welcomed new representatives.

2. Approval of the Monday, January 23, 2012 minutes.
It was VOTED

“That the minutes of the Monday, January 23, 2012 meeting be approved as distributed.”
3. Discussion of Proposed Flag Football Tournament and Inclusiveness Initiatives Fund Grant Proposal.
Hayley Streibich (Equitation) announced to the SAAC the plans for the proposed flag football tournament on April 22, 2012. The application for the Inclusiveness Initiatives Fund included a budget that was expected to reach $450 for equipment (flags and pinnies) and for awards (medallions). Ms. Streibich explained that there are going to be four teams made up of 10-20 players each. Each team will have a representation of four to five varsity and club teams. This mixture will foster friendly integration with both varsity and club teams. The captains of the tournament teams will most likely be the SAAC and Club Sports Council representatives, although the process is still being determined. Captains will be in charge of organizing teams by the deadline April 13, 2012, which is one week before the tournament. In addition to the student-athletes, faculty and staff will be participating as coaches and referees, and possibly compete in a faculty-staff game.  

4. Distribution of Sign-Up Sheet for Representatives to meet with Executive Board.
Representatives were encouraged to sign-up for time slots on February 12 from 12 – 5 p.m. to meet with the executive board. Dr. Hendricks emphasized that these twenty minutes sessions were meant for addressing any issues within teams, within the student-athletic community, and discussing the roles that the representatives play for teams.

5. Activity.
Representatives were asked to participate in a ten-minute activity called “The Blind Square.” Each representative was given a blindfold and asked to stand in a circle while holding a cord. Representatives were not to let go of the cord, and try, by communicating, to form a perfect square. Representatives not participating were asked to make observations. Dr. Hendricks led a discussion following the activity to talk about how the representatives communicated to form the square. From that discussion, Dr. Hendricks and representatives further discussed the group’s strengths and weaknesses and what each individual brings to the group in terms of their DiSC profiles. 

6. Discussion of Vision for 2016 and SAAC Goals.

Representatives of SAAC were asked to brainstorm ideas and bring to the meeting a one-page write-up describing what the student-athlete experience might look like in five years. The following ideas emerged: 

· Filmed or streamed games, meets, etc. online; 

· Trading spaces with other teams and educating the rest of the student body about each teams’ rules, more inclusivity between teams;

· Mount Holyoke teams ranked at the top of their respective conferences; 

· More fan club apparel, more fan enthusiasm, more athletic gear and an online store; 
· Intramural league for students unable to compete at the varsity level;

· Alumna of the Year award, for alumnae who give donations or deserve special recognition for another reason; 

· Title IX and Peck School or community relations, educating the community about women’s athletics; 

· Community involvement package for kids and their families, includes fan shirt, season tickets, sitting with the teams, halftime exhibitions, etc.;

· More parent involvement, including parents attending other sports events that their daughters do not compete in, more publicity via social media, tailgates, etc.;

· Better nutrition for competitions; and

· More campus-wide pride of athletic program including getting more students to come to games, communication at games, “cheat sheets” for those who don’t understand the rules, students going to nearby away games, and better fan transportation.

7. Announcements.
· Dr. Hendricks requested that all representatives sign the job descriptions located in their binders and reviewed expectations of representatives.

· Dr. Hendricks announced that subcommittees would be set the following week. Any representatives that would be chairs were contacted accordingly.

· Representatives were reminded to sign up with the Executive Board for individual meetings on February 12 from 12 – 5 p.m.

8. Future Meetings.
· Sunday, February 12 from 7 – 8 p.m. (Kendade, 305)

· Sunday, February 26 from 7 – 8 p.m. (Kendade, 305)

· Sunday, March 11 from 7 – 8 p.m. (Kendade, 305)

· Sunday, April 1 from 7 – 8 p.m. (Kendade, 305)

· Sunday, April 15 from 7 – 8 p.m. (Kendade, 305)

· Sunday, April 29 from 7 – 8 p.m. (Kendade, 305)

9. Adjournment.  The meeting was adjourned by Ms. Barrett at 8:02 p.m.

#  #  #  #  #
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